
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
 
TO CONSIDER MODIFICATION OF THE MACON COUNTY WATERSHED 
ORDINANCE TO ALLOW THE WATERSHED ADMINISTRATOR TO APPROVE 
SPECIAL NONRESIDENTIAL INTENSITY ALLOCATION 
 
Please take notice that the Macon County Board of Commissioners will conduct a public 
hearing on Tuesday, April 11, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. in the Commission Boardroom located 
on the third floor of the Macon County Courthouse, located at 5 West Main Street, 
Franklin, NC 28734, concerning a proposed modification of the Macon County 
Watershed Ordinance to allow the Watershed Administrator to approve Special 
Nonresidential Intensity Allocations (SNIA).   
 
The applicable portion of §156.32(C) of the Macon County Watershed Ordinance 
currently states:  
 

“The Planning Board is authorized to approve SNIAs consistent with the 
provisions of this ordinance, and such approved projects shall be awarded on 
a first come, first serve basis.” 

 
The proposed amendment to the applicable portion of §156.32(C) of the Macon County 
Watershed Ordinance is for such provision to state:  
 

“The Watershed Administrator is authorized to approve SNIAs consistent 
with the provisions of this ordinance, and such approved projects shall be 
awarded on a first come, first serve basis.” 

 
A complete copy of the Macon County Watershed Ordinance can be viewed on the 
County website, maconnc.org, under “Public Announcements,” and a hard copy may be 
obtained in the lobby at the Courthouse Annex Building, 5 West Main Street, Franklin, 
North Carolina.   
 
This item was approved for Public Hearing at the February 21, 2023 meeting of the 
Macon County Board of County Commissioners. 
 
 
Derek Roland 
Ex Officio Clerk to the Board 
Macon County 

 
 
 


